
Town & County Planning Act 1990 

PUBLIC INQUIRY 

At Crosfield Hall, Broadwater Road, Romsey, SO51 8GL 

Opening on 13th August 2024 at 10:00 

REASON FOR INQUIRY Appeal by Churchill Retirement Living Ltd  

Relating to the application to Test Valley Borough Council for Redevelopment for 
Retirement Living accommodation comprising of 47 retirement apartments 
including communal facilities, access, car parking and landscaping at 
Broadwater Road, Romsey 
 
An Inspector appointed by the Secretary of State will hold an Inquiry opening on 
the date shown above to decide the appeal.   
  
Members of the public may attend the Inquiry and, at the Inspector’s discretion, 
express their views. 

The final day of the inquiry Tuesday 20th August 2024 will be held virtually, if 
you wish to participate in the Inquiry virtually on this date please contact the 
Local Planning Authority via email: planning@testvalley.gov.uk quoting reference 
23/01700/FULLS to be added to this session.  

If you, or anyone you know has a disability and is concerned about facilities at 
the inquiry venue, you should contact the Council to confirm that suitable 
provisions are in place. 

Documents relating to the appeal can be viewed at the Council offices by prior 
arrangement or on the Council website (23/01700/FULLS).    
 
Where applicable, you can use the internet to see information and to check the 
progress and decision of cases through GOV.UK by following this link 
https://acp.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/ 
 
Contact point at the Planning Inspectorate: Kerr Brown, Third Floor, Temple 
Quay House, 2 The Square, Temple Quay, Bristol BS1 6PN. Tel: 0303 444 5243. 
E-mail: kerr.brown@planninginspectorate.gov.uk  
 
Planning Inspectorate Reference:  APP/C1760/W/24/3342514 
 
 


